	[image: image1.png]Al
e




       The Upper Room                      Emmaus

	August 1996
	of the Greater Fredericksburg Area


	
	


From the Lay Director
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

   Wow!! Has it been a month already?  It’s hard to believe that Chrysalis 5 is here... and Emmaus 21 & 22 are right around the corner, with teaming starting up.  Just think of all the Caterpillars and Pilgrims that will soon be showered with God’s awesome Love - ala Emmaus.  And you know, it’s no coincidence that The Walk to Emmaus is so named.  Let’s take a look at Luke 24 a little more closely.

   When the disciples were walking down the road to Emmaus and Jesus joined them, they didn’t even recognize Him even though He was walking and talking with them.  As modern day Christians, we still have trouble seeing Christ in our midst.  We’re so caught up in our hectic schedules that we don’t recognize Jesus all around us.  Another interesting thing about the disciples is that they were actually walking away from the fellowship of believers in Jerusalem.  Like them, we too are likely to miss Jesus when we become withdrawn from the strength found in other believers by becoming preoccupied with our dashed hopes and frustrated plans (i.e., life in general).  Only when we are looking for Jesus in our midst will we experience the power and help He can bring.  In one of the Upper Room publications, What is Emmaus, we are told that an isolated Christian is a paralyzed Christian.1  So, awareness and fellowship are very important in our daily Christian walks.

   Now considering these details, can you see the connection?  The Emmaus movement parallels Luke 24 by opening our eyes and making us more sensitive in the Holy Spirit.  It also enforces the need we all have to share and fellowship with other Christians.  These are only two aspects of this wonderful Emmaus experience.  There’s much more.  Emmaus give us lots of guidance in how to be more aware and plenty of practice fellow ship​ping.  As the weekends unfold, the veil that keeps us from seeing Jesus is gently lifted and the beauty of Christ all around us is revealed.

   Therefore, let us be diligent in prayer for these Caterpillars, Pilgrims and Teams.  They are about the meet Jesus in a way they never have before.  Remember your walk and how it changed your life.  There are lots more lives about to be changed.  I can’t help but feel a twinge of excitement when I think of the awesome task we have before us.  Through the empowering of the Holy Spirit, may we keep our focus on the most important element of Emmaus... Jesus Christ!   

DE COLORES!

Love in Christ,

Debbie

1Copied with permission from The Upper Room.


Upcoming Weekends
Chrysalis #5



Aug. 1-4

Fredericksburg Men #21

Sept. 19-22

Fredericksburg Women #22

Oct. 10-13


Upcoming Gatherings
September 14 at 6 p.m.

Rehoboth UMC

October 19 at 6 p.m.

To be Announced
The Next Fredericksburg Gathering
Where:

Rehoboth United Methodist Church

When:

August 10, 1996

Fellowship at 6 p.m.  Please bring

snacks and refreshments to share.

Devotions:
Kevin Jones

Fourth Day:
Christa Edsall

Child Care:
To be announced

There will be a board meeting at  4 p.m. at the church



Newsletter Mailing
If you wish to remain on the mailing list, please contact Gino Cianelli (Dale City/Woodbridge area) at 703-878-2533 or Barbara Olds (Stafford/Fredericksburg area) at 540-286-0638.  In addition, a sign-up list will be sent around at the next Gathering.  Anyone who has not responded at the end of this time will be dropped from the mailing list.


Welcome...
To our newest Board Members elected at our June

Gathering.  They are Todd Buttram, Cathy Garfield, Pat Libby, Kim Rice, Brent Saathoff, and Jennifer Tolbert. Many thanks to our departing members - Pat Crabill, Mark Dunn, Robert Fulkerson, George Shortridge, Betty Gray Thompson, and Eva Wehrle.  Thanks for your service!  The new Community Lay Director is Debbie Buttram.  The Assistant Lay Director is Ken Koy. 

Treasurer is Judy Rice with Cathy Garfield as her Assistant.  Karen King will be continuing as our Secretary.
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From the Spiritual Director
We have thermometers to measure our temperature, barometers to tell us the atmospheric pressure level, speed​ometers to register our velocity and on and on it goes.  We even have meters to adjust our meters!

    But how often do we stop to check our KOGmeter?  You know, that’s your Kingdom of God meter.

    Romans 14:17 says that the Kingdom of God is measured by the R.P.J. factor I.H.G. (Righteousness, peace and joy in the Holy Ghost).

    Why does despair, depression and defeat so often reign in our lives?  God’s working and presence become stifled and suppressed within us mainly due to the fact that the Joy of our Salvation is obscured by circum​​​​​​​​​​stances, situations and attitudes.  (Remember Nehemiah 8:10, “For the joy of the Lord IS your strength!”

    If a breakdown occurs in our heart as to the 

“knowing” of who we are “IN CHRIST”; if we “feel”

unworthy because of our present state of character and actions, then we meditate on OUR unrighteousness rather than HIS righteousness; then we fall headlong into a state of PEACE-LESS-NESS, resulting in a complete surrender of our Joy to the enemy.  If we would focus as much on being with him as we do on working and busying ourselves for Him, then He would adjust the values on our KOGmeter first by revealing to us our place “IN HIM.”

    Secondly, that we are totally accepted in His presence just as we are (how else are we going to change if we don’t come and sit before him?).

    By these two “values” being adjusted, the third one, JOY, automatically finds its proper setting, thus bringing about your healthy R.P.J. factor!!

    I don’t know about you, but I think I’m gonna go get a tune up right now!

Rejoice and again I say RE-joice!

Love Ya,
Sonny T.


Fredericksburg Chrysalis Five Caterpillar List

Fredericksburg Chrysalis


PO Box 3065


Fredericksburg, VA 22402

This list of Caterpillars for the upcoming Chrysalis Five Weekend, August 1-4, is the latest, but may not be final.  We may have additions after publication.  Please provide an unrelenting outpouring of Christ’s Agape Love for those below, and at least five others, in the form of letters and love notes to “Dear Brother/Sister..”  Sponsors can add personal names of additions during Sponsor’s Hour.

Gals:

Christie Beach

Victory Bible



Stafford, VA

Jessie Brochu


Lake of the Woods Church

Locust Grove, VA

Stephanie Carr

Fredericksburg Christian Church
Fredericksburg, VA

Jennifer Chipman

Old Bridge UMC


Woodbridge, VA

Kristin Cole


Tabernacle UMC


Fredericksburg, VA

Sara Craig


UMC




Fredericksburg, VA

Jenny Dunn


Bethel Assembly of God

Elkhart, IN

Elaine Fugee


Christ Episcopal Church

Spotsylvania, VA

Jamie Garza


Ebenezer UMC


Stafford, VA

Amy Graves







Hyattsville, MD

Shannon Graves






Upper Marlboro, MD

Emmy Hewitt


Old Bridge UMC


Woodbridge, VA

Krystin Olds


Woodbridge Christian Church
Woodbridge, VA

Megan Richards






Fredericksburg, VA

Erin Ruane


Woodbridge Christian Church
Woodbridge, VA

Cary Self


Chancellor Christian Church

Fredericksburg, VA

Dana Stallard


Victory Bible



Stafford, VA

Sarah Walz


Northeast Missionary UMC

Jackson, MI

Briana Washington

Our Lady Help of Christians

Waldorf, MD

Guys:

Bo Clark







Orange, VA

Brian Dunn


Bethel Assembly of God

Elkhart, IN

Josh Farrar


Crown of Life Fellowship

Falmouth, VA

Nathan Fulkerson

Woodbridge Christian Church
Woodbridge, VA

Sam Gallo


Bethel Assembly of God

Elkhart, IN

Revised 7/27/96

Chrysalis
Corner
Therefore each of you must put off falsehood and speak truthfully to his neighbor, for we are all 
members of one body.  In your anger do not sin, do not let the sun go down while you are still angry, 
and do not give the devil a foothold.  He who has been stealing must steal no longer, but must work, 
doing something useful with his own hands, that he may have something to share with those in need.  
Do not let any unwholesome talk come out of your mouths, but only that is helpful for building others 

    up according to their needs, that it may benefit those who listen.  And do not grieve the Holy Spirit of 

    God, with whom you were sealed for the day of redemption.  Get rid of all bitterness, rage and anger, 

    brawling and slander, along with every form of malice.  Be kind and compassionate to one another, 

    forgiving each other, just as in Christ God forgave you.

Ephesians 4:25-32
Dear Brothers and Sisters in Christ,

    By the time you read this article we will have some new butterflies in our community.  I am sure that God was at Chrysalis #5.  He was there with open arms waiting for any that wanted to talk to him.  He is always at that point with us.  He will listen to us anytime we need to talk to Him.  No matter where we are, at a time of need or to give thanks, He is always there with us.  We need to be that way with others around us.  We need to listen when someone is speaking.  If we don’t understand what they are saying, then we need to ask them to repeat it.  We all need to keep our lines of communication to others open and speaking the truth in love.

    At the next gathering take time to welcome our newest members of the community from Chrysalis #5.  I thank God for all of Chrysalis, for the tool that it is in God’s ministry.  Thank you to all who make Chrysalis happen.
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Fly with Christ!

Kristy and Gary


Fredericksburg Emmaus #21


Team Assignments
Dick Barnett

Table Leader


Life in Piety


Friday, 7:30 p.m.

Ron Bennett

Table Leader


Readings

Todd Buttram

Assistant Lay Director

Body of Christ


Sunday, 11:10 a.m.

Gino Cianelli

Table Leader


Changing Our World

Sunday, 8:50 a.m.

Curt Edsall

Music Director


Readings

Mick Fisher

Table Leader


Readings

Tom Frank

Music Director


Fourth Day


Sunday, 2:45 p.m.

Stephen Hanson
Table Leader


Readings

Matt Himes

Table Leader


Priesthood of All Believers
Friday, 1:30 p.m.

Bill Klingenstein
Assistant Lay Director

Tom Leake

Table Leader Floater

Readings

Kingston Mawire
Spiritual Director

Obstacles to Grace

Saturday, 4:00 p.m.

Don McArthur

Table Leader


Growth Through Study
Saturday, 8:55 a.m.

Colin Pape

Table Leader


Christian Action

Saturday, 2:35 p.m.

Dennis Perkins

Assistant Lay Director

Readings

Wesley Pryce

Table Leader


Discipleship


Saturday, 8:00 p.m.

Ken Roark

Table Leader


Readings

Craig Sanders

Table Leader


Readings

Bubba Solt

Head Spiritual Director
Justifying Grace

Friday, 3:00 p.m.

Means of Grace

Saturday, 10:15 a.m.

Don Walz

Table Leader


Priorities


Friday, 9:15 a.m.

John Wilbur

Lay Director


Perseverance


Sunday, 1:05 p.m.

Lynn Wilbur

Spiritual Director

Prevenient Grace

Friday, 11:15 a.m.

Sanctifying Grace

Sunday 10:00 a.m.


The Team Chapel is open to the Community during the various talks.  Each speaker will have a team member in the chapel as their prayer partner.  A speaker’s grouping members, family or others who have attended a weekend are invited and welcomed to be a part of this special time.  Chapel Prayer Partners should be discreet in arriving and departing from Camp Easter Seal and should be in the prayer chapel 30 minutes prior to “Talk Time” listed above.

Announcements....
Amendment to By-Laws
    At the July meeting of the Board of Directors, a motion was made and passed to amend the first sentence of Article III, Section B of the current By-Laws.  The amendment is to read as follows:

Affiliation:

B.  Fredericksburg Emmaus operates as an independent ecumenical non-profit religious ministry.

This amendment will delete our affiliation with Peace United Methodist Church, as we no longer fall under their umbrella, but are now strictly under our parent organization, The Upper Room Emmaus Movement in Nashville, Tennessee.  According to our amendment procedures, an announcement was made at the July Gathering regarding this matter and this article constitutes the notice required in the Newsletter.  The next step will be to present this matter to the Community at the August 1996 Gathering for a vote which requires 2/3 majority of those voting to pass and adopt the amendment.  Any questions regarding this matter can be addressed to the Board of Directors at the next Board Meeting scheduled for August 10 at 4p.m. at Rehoboth United Methodist Church.

Announcements in the Newsletter
    Anyone who wishes to have an announcement published in the Fredericksburg Emmaus Newsletter must submit a request to the Board of Directors at their monthly meeting.  The Board meets at 4p.m. on the Saturday of the Gathering at the church where the Gathering is being held.   Announcements need to be approved the month prior to the requested month’s publication (i.e., approval for an announcement in October’s newsletter must be approved at the September board meeting).  Once approved, please refer to your newsletter for the deadline for submission to the editor.

Table at Gatherings
    The Board of Directors has voted to provide a table at Emmaus Gatherings which will allow you to purchase such items as crosses, buttons, cross cords, rooster pins, grouping cards, and other items you may have lost since your weekend.  In addition, books from The Upper Room (like the ones quoted in these articles) will also be offered.  All items will have a very slight mark-up, the profit going to the Emmaus Community.  Come and check it out!


Emmaus Insights
    The Walk to Emmaus provides each Pilgrim with so much valuable information that it would take at least a year of regular Church attendance and Bible Study to learn that much!!  Another benefit of this “Short Course in Christianity” is that it is all presented in an environment that is practically free from worldly distractions... telephones, jobs, etc., providing an excellent opportunity to concentrate better and keep the focus on Jesus Christ.

Information taken from Day Four, an Upper Room Emmaus Publication.  Copied with permission.


Needed for Chrysalis #5
1)    Cans of instant powdered drinks, i.e., Lemonade, Kool-Aid, Fruit Punch, Lipton Tea Bags, etc.  Bring your gratefully appreciated donations to the Gathering and give to Mike Dunn, Jeremy Farrar, Jessie Branton or Diana Farrar for use on the Weekend August 1-4.

2)    Snack Agape-- Remember how special you felt to know that someone cared enough to take the time to make cookies, brownies, even Rice Krispie Treats!!  Please show the Caterpillars of Chrysalis #5 how special they are... contact Mike Dunn, Jeremy Farrar, Jessie Branton or Diana Farrar for information on how to get your snacks to the Weekend.

3)    CHAS--Desperately in need of Chas, especially Sunday Closing.  Please contact Kelly Self at 540-898-7353.

4)    Fans or Window A/C units to loan would be very much appreciated.  Please put your name on them; it will be your responsibility to pick them up at Closing.  Contact Mike Dunn (540-786-6878) for more information.


What is The Upper Room?
     Most people know The Upper Room through the Upper Room daily devotional guide.  The Upper Room is a publisher and distributor of a wide variety of print and audiovisual resources educational and experiential opportunities.  The Walk to Emmaus is a copyrighted program of The Upper Room.

    The Upper Room is part of the General Board of Discipleship of The United Methodist Church, a church agency that provides resources and consultation for local churches.  The Upper Room’s mission is to provide resources to help people grow in their relationship with God.  The Upper Room’s hope is that is ministries will foster networks of people throughout the world who are linked in prayer, who are walking together into a vision of new life in Christ, and who are sharing their stories of God.  The ministries of The Upper Room are inter-denominational, interracial, and international in character and scope.

    Though organizationally a part of a funded agency of The United Methodist Church, The Upper Room is unique because of its self-supporting nature.  Church offerings do not fund The Upper Room.  The Upper Room’s ministries depend on proceeds from the sale of resources and from the gifts of donors.

     The Upper Room supports Emmaus and Chrysalis by providing a small staff of full-time workers who help start new Emmaus communities, leading training events, write resources, provide communication among Emmaus groups, and strive to improve the program.


FREDERICKSBURG EMMAUS

BOARD OF DIRECTORS

Buttram, Debbie
 - Lay Director

Koy, Ken
 
 - Asst. Lay Director

King, Karen 

 - Secretary

Rice, Judy
 
 - Treasurer

Thompson, Sonny
 - Spiritual Director

Buttram, Todd

Rice, Kim

Cianelli, Gino

Saathoff, Brent

Garfield, Cathy

Tolbert, Jennifer

Libby, Pat

Warner, Richard

Emmaus Mens #21...”In His Time”

Beginning at 7p.m. on September 19 and every hour through to 6p.m. on September 22, there will be a great need for “Prayer Warriors.”  If Jesus were to return during that time span, what would he find you doing?

**Call Angel Fulkerson (703)490-6499 to sign up!


Abba’s Daughters Wanted
August 12...6:45 p.m....Triangle 1st Assembly of God Church...Would you, Could you join us, and bring a girlfriend!!


Prayers and Praises
Praise God for Rain!

Pray for Chrysalis #5 and the Caterpillars

VIM Mission Team in Mexico and Missionaries around

   the world

For spiritual discernment for each of us that the evil

   influences infiltrating Christianity be exposed

Emmaus Walk #21 & 22

Emmaus Team #21 & 22 and raise up their families

Prayer for all families who lost homes or loved ones due

   to Hurricane Bertha

Mary Rush recovery from triple bypass & infections in

   her toes

Praise the Lord for all the good He does!!

Praise for Susan Headley’s healthy pregnancy

Pray for guidance for Woodbridge Christian and their

   need for a new pastor

For a new women’s ministry rising up called “Abba’s

   Daughters”

For Bubba & Robbie Solt that they may find a new

   place to live

Work for Pete Rhone

Praise for salvation for family members

Prayer for Evelyn Williams (grandmother) recovering

   from stroke

Travel Blessings for my son & his children coming to

   Chrysalis from Indiana

Travel Blessings for my sister Julie as she brings our

   youngest back home from New York

Praises for God’s Wonderful Grace!

Prayer for Amy having very slow recovery from auto acc.

My God, my friends and my family

A Note from Angel....
